
December 29, 2021

To Whom It May Concern,

Our team of superintendents represents the public school districts on the North Shore of
Milwaukee County.  We are reaching out to you today to let you know that we are aware of the updates
the CDC made to their “Isolation and Quarantine Period for the General Population.” Currently we are
working with our local North Shore Health Department (NSHD) on two important items:

One is the impact the updated guidance will have on our current mitigation practices.  We are also
awaiting further clarification from the CDC, the Wisconsin Department of Health Services (DHS), and
our NSHD on the school specific impacts this update will have.  We want to ensure that any modifications
we make are in the best interest of students, and aligned to national, state, and local health agencies.

Second, we are working with the local health department to monitor the rising cases and effects
Omicron is having in our communities.  As we monitor the uptick in cases, we would like to take this
opportunity to remind everyone of the mitigation measures most strongly recommended by our national,
state, and local health departments:

1. Get vaccinated (including booster shots if eligible)
2. Wear a face covering
3. Keep your physical/social distance
4. Wash hands often with proper hand hygiene, cover your cough or sneeze, and  disinfect

surfaces
5. Stay home if you are sick, symptomatic, or have been in close contact

We ask for your patience while we ensure any modification we would make to our current “Safe
Return to In-Person Instruction and Continuity of Services Plan” is aligned with updates.  We promise to
communicate these modifications when they are ready, but want you to know that we are working on
them while you enjoy the remainder of your winter break.

Have a wonderful and safe New Year. We are excited to see our students again soon.

Dr. Jeff Dellutri, Superintendent
Fox Point-Bayside School District

Kathleen Platt RN, BSN
Public Health Nursing Supervisor
Interim Health Officer

https://www.cdc.gov/media/releases/2021/s1227-isolation-quarantine-guidance.html
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